
PLANNING COMMITTEE 
26th October 2021 

 
Present:      Chairman:       Deputy Mayor, Councillor Corbett 
  

 
Councillors: Burton   East   Geddes   
  Giraud-Saunders Hopkins  Hunter   
  Nash   Oliver   Pennington   
  Rose    Stevens   Wallis  

 Wooldridge  
 

Officers: Simon Fisher, Town Clerk 
  Elanor Oddy, Office Manager 
    
  Members of the Public: Nil 
  
307. MINUTES 
 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 12th October 2021, having been 
circulated to all Members were confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 
 

308. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Apologies were received from Councillors Bridewell, Britten, Brown, Gay, 
Greenwood and Ormerod. 
 

309. DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 
 
 Councillors Nash and Wallis declared an interest in item 311, as members of 
 Wiltshire Council’s Eastern Area Planning Committee. 
  
 310. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 

There were no members of the public present. 
 
 311. FOR DECISION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL’S NOTICE OF PLANNING 

APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
 PL/2021/09263 - No objection 
 PL/2021/09472 - No objection 
 
312. FOR INFORMATION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL’S NOTICE OF PLANS 

GRANTED OR REFUSED 
 
 The committee received and noted the report. 
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313. FOR INFORMATION – DEVIZES AIR QUALITY AND SUSTAINABLE 
TRANSPORT GROUP 

 
 The report was received and noted. 
 
 
314. FOR DECISION – EASTLEIGH ROAD BUS STOP 
 
 Councillor Nash advised members that the creation of a bus stop clearway 

would not require formal consultation but could be referred to CATG for 
approval and would cost £1500.  The missing bus stop sign would be 
replaced as general maintenance. 

 
 It was proposed by Councillor Nash, seconded by Councillor Oliver and 

unanimously AGREED 
 
  THAT the committee accepts the proposal to refer this issue to  

  Devizes CATG, requesting that a bus stop clearway be installed 
  at the Eastleigh Road bus stop location; and further that the  
  Council representative at the CATG meeting is authorised to  
  increase the Town Council’s contribution from 25% to up to 40% 
  of the total cost, if that would enable the project to be prioritised. 

 
 
315. QUESTION TIME 

 
There were no questions. 
 
 
 

        CHAIRMAN 


